From: Mark Wilkinson < mwilkinson@sbtrails.org>

Sent: Friday, October 28, 2022 11:51 AM

To: sbcob

Subject:November 1, 2022 | Board of Supervisors MeetingAttachments:Trails-Council-Letter-Modoc-Road-Multi-Use-Trail.pdf

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Clerk of the Board,

Please find attached our letter of support for Item 6, **Modoc Road Multi-use Trail**, on the agenda for the November 1, 2022, Board of Supervisors meeting.

Regards,	
X System wild formula as and management	

Mark Wilkinson
Executive Director

Santa Barbara County Trails Council

805.708.6173 website facebook twitter instagram



Submitted via email Otis Calef October 28, 2022 President

Dan Gira

Vice President Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors

105 E Anapamu Street Paul Herning Treasurer Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Kevin Wallace Secretary

RE: Modoc Road Multi-Use Trail

Susan Keller

Honorable Members of the Board:

Natalie Hodges

Bob Nagy The Santa Barbara County Trails Council (Trails Council) is a broad-based trails advocacy group

Kerry Kellogg

George Amoon

consisting of hikers, runners, equestrians, cyclists, and other trail users. The Trails Council was formed in 1967 to advocate for the planning and construction of new trails and to help organize

work parties to maintain existing trails. Over the last 55 years, the Trails Council has worked cooperatively with government agencies on planning, permitting, funding, building, and

maintaining trails across Santa Barbara County.

We strongly support the Modoc Road Multi-Use Trail project and urge you to approve the revised MND and complete this project to address a deficiency in a trail network of local and countywide significance. Locally, completing the Modoc Road Multi-use Trail will connect the Las Positas and Obern multi-use paths to provide a safe off-road trail corridor from UCSB into the City of Santa Barbara. In addition to enhancing a local route, closing the gap will provide a vital link for the long-distance walking and cycling trails (LDTs) that connect communities from Guadalupe to Carpinteria and beyond.

We are incredibly grateful for the work done by County Public Works to improve pedestrian and bicyclist safety through a strong focus on Active Transportation planning. Furthermore, we applaud their inspired work on this project and for securing significant grant funding from the California State Active Transportation Program.

We believe alignments A and B are viable means to achieving a long-desired segment of our countywide trail network. Therefore, we encourage the Board of Supervisors to approve Alignment B as the preferred solution and Alignment A as a less desirable alternative.

Thank you for your consideration.

Nachlelsteusen)

Sincerely,

Mark Wilkinson

Executive Director

mwilkinson@sbtrails.org